 Bardsey Neighbourhood Plan Steering Committee 
Minutes of the Meeting held in Bardsey Village Hall on Wednesday March 19th. 
Present :Jane Ambrose (JA), Mike Bosomworth (MB), Stephen Bucknell (SB), Lyndsay Burns (LB), Jack Cairns(JC), Ian Frankland (IF), June Gallant (JG), Jane Ingham (JI), Chris Sidle (CS), Ed Stentiford (ES), and Lance Tattersall (LT).
Apologies:-.None.
                                                                                         .                                                          Declarations of any Pecuniary and Other Interests. None.
 Minutes of Meeting held on February 19th 2014.  These were approved. 
 Finance – Income and Expenditure to date. There has been no expenditure to date. The Chairman has completed a report for the grant providers on work completed to date and work planned in relation to the grant. 
Report on Meeting with Ian Mackay. ES, IF, CS and JC had attended the meeting and reported on the following:-
· The importance of the Vision Statement. That of Boston Spa was suggested as a model. 

Essential to get village approval for this, from which remainder of NP will follow.

· Problem of possible building within Green Belt unresolved after meeting. Sites of less than 0.4 hectares most likely to be acceptable but would still need to use LCC template for such sites. Also need to consider whether such development would enhance the GB, and not just provide more houses. Needs to be close to existing housing sites. Strongly against development of part of a SHLAA site, as likely to justify later proposals for building on remainder .Any precedents when building has been allowed in the past could help provide justification for the future.  Catholic Church appears to be a favourable site (i.e.only site in Bardsey with green listing by LCC).
· IM not completely happy with Bardsey programme as could be out of step with LCC programme. Advised not to rush NP but to wait until all Leeds plan is known.

· IM reminded group of possibility of applying for Planning Aid – direct assistance rather than financial help.

· IM advised including a Sustainability Assessment (as distinct from an Appraisal).

Proposed Drop In on March 29th.ES and CS explained that they have concluded that this would be better postponed until a later date. Agreement on the documents to be delivered to residents before 29/3/14 were agreed at the end of the BPC meeting on 13/3/14 by some members of the Drafting Committee .At this time CS had considered it would be just possible  to meet the deadline for printing. Several days later, however, he had become convinced that insufficient attention was being given to the imperative from IM to get consent from the village to the Vision Statement. To add this additional section would have pushed the deadline for printing and delivery of the documents too close to 29/3/14. He suggested that the SC must decide whether they preferred a drop in or a survey ,as currently they were trying to do both and were not likely to achieve the optimal result. 
There was some discussion on the necessity for postponing the 29th March event which had been provisionally advertised in the Newsletter and on the Website, but generally agreed that this was necessary. ES will inform IM who had been invited to attend. A Drop In session will probably be held later but no date was suggested.  The following were then agreed:
· The full SC should become the Drafting Committee and would meet fortnightly. 

· CS will continue with preparation of the Draft NP, most sections of which have now been completed by members of the SC. 
· At the next meeting on April 2nd CS will present the Vision Statement and HNS Questionnaires to be delivered to all households for discussion by the SC. Members will have preliminary sight of these by e mail ,but decisions will be taken at the meeting.
· The surveys will be delivered by hand by volunteers, but returns will be in pre paid envelopes. 
Suggestion for amalgamation of all Sporting Facilities in village in one Location.
The Drafting Committee had proposed this as an aspiration and initial reaction from some village groups had been sought .It was thought that the Bowling Club would be reluctant to move. The Sports Club had expressed reservations about available space. CS suggested that, even if this is not a practical proposition at present, it could still be presented as a long term aspiration. 

 Approval for Footpath/ Cycleway from First Avenue to Sports Club. 
The PC has received official confirmation that the recently approved Mahdlo application for the building of 5 new houses at the end of First Avenue does require a footpath/cycleway through the site. MB said that he has again approached Nick Pritchard about permission for further development of the path from here to the Sports Club but has again been informed that granting of probate on his father’s will is first essential. 
Delivery of Survey  to all Households in Bardsey  ES has recruited volunteers to cover almost the whole of the village. 
 WI  FI for Village Hall  ES has signed up with Plus Net as providers of WI FI for the Hall. He will probably need a booster for the Committee Room.  
Any other business .None. 
 Date of next two meetings:  April 2nd 

                                                April.16th
BPC St. Co. March 14 Mins. 
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